

31st March 2023/9th Ramadan 1444h

## Assalaamu Alaikum – 'Peace be upon you'

Dear Parents/Guardians

## **RE: End of Term Letter**

As we come to the end of another term, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you, your daughters, and all of the staff at Eden Girls' School Coventry for the commitment and dedication that they have shown this term.

## **Highlights This Term**

There have been a number of highlights and things that the school should be proud of this term:

- We continue to engage with external stakeholders launching the Community Service and Enterprise projects in the Spring Term.
- Students who took part in The Coventry and Warwickshire Young Enterprise programme were awarded second place among all schools across Coventry and Warwickshire.
- Students worked with University of Cambridge, University of Warwick and Coventry University to raise aspirations and learn about pathways to higher education.
- We continue to serve the local community through the food bank and preloved uniform shop, truly embodying the Star value of Service.
- Sports has been established in the school with netball teams in all year groups and a football team, students participated in fixtures with local secondary schools.
- The school has offered a number of trips and experiences to all students during the course of the term in a bid to provide students with the opportunity to develop skills beyond the classroom.

The start of the Spring term saw Year 11 students receive their mock GCSE results from the December mock examination series. As anticipated, results were promising, reiterating the school's view that teaching and learning has been highly effective and supports student progress. This will stand Eden Girls' School Coventry students in good stead for the coming summer examination series.

Selected Year 10 and Year 11 students will have been invited to a number of Easter intervention sessions and attendance will be important to ensure that students achieve the best results possible. The school's summer outcomes are forecast to ensure that the school remains in the top 1% of schools nationally for all performance measures. This is testimony to the efforts and work of the school staff, teaching and support, in ensuring that all students at the school continue to receive a world class education. However, parents should look to ensuring that their daughters are working hard every day and revising every evening. For Year 11 who are sitting exams, every minute now counts.





## **Term End and April Restart**

The school term ends on Friday 31 March 2023 at 12.15pm for all students.

All students will return to school on **Monday 17 April 2023,** at their normal school start time, the school buildings will be open from 7:30 as normal, with registration starting at 8:15am.

Finally, I would ask for your prayers for the school and that the Almighty protects each of our daughters and everyone who works tirelessly on their behalf. Aameen.

Regards

**Shazia Akram** 

Hunn

Principal